Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: RSE and PSHE policies
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. Please disclose the council’s policy regarding Relationship and Sex Education (RSE) and Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE). 
Answer:
The council does not have a policy for RSE and PSHE, it is the responsibility of individual schools to have these policies.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
2. Please disclose the RSE and PSHE curriculum and any course material. 

There is no curriculum or course material and as such this is a refusal in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act.
3. In the event that it is the council’s contention that the curriculum/course material is subject to copyright and therefore not disclosable, please disclose the agreement between the council and the copyright owner that prohibits the dissemination of course material.  

N/A
4. Please disclose a list of all third party course material providers.  

N/A

5. Please disclose any risk assessments conducted by the council; specifically regarding RSE and PSHE. 

N/A

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
